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A message from the Senior Team 

 

Dear Parents and Carers     

This has been a shorter than usual week but very productive with great learning opportunities  and 

outcomes across the school.    In addition it is wonderful to see so many of our children attending 

after school enrichment opportunities; our range of clubs across the school is very strong and we 

continually work to improve this for our children.  

 

Pupil Voice: this week  in our PRIDE value assembly our learning ambassadors were introduced to 

the school.   Evidence suggests  that the more that pupils are involved in the learning process the 

more effective their learning is. Pupils are very aware of factors which help or hinder their learning in 

lessons and can play an important role in identifying them. Pupil voice is essential in schools because 

children are stakeholders in their own learning and should be provided with the opportunity to have 

their say about our school. 

Our Learning Ambassadors ( Y6 pupils) are chosen based upon their leadership skills and whether 

they embody our ‘Pride Values’. They are excellent role models, they have good learning attitudes 

and are able to speak confidently to visitors, staff and governors 

They will fulfil many roles, such as welcoming visitors, giving tours of the school, contributing to the 

website and speaking to visitors to our school about life at Staplehurst School. They will promote 

learning by helping our learners be the best learners they can be. Furthermore they also have the 

opportunity to meet fortnightly with Miss Davenport to feedback pupil voice. 

 

This year our learning ambassadors are: 

Oscar Blythin 

Tegan Brazil 

Annabelle Fraser 



Vinnie Gardner 

Abiel George 

Alex Harris 

Anya Tarling 

 

Have a lovely weekend everyone! 

 

Miss Davenport and the Senior Leadership Team 



Pride Certificates: 28.09.23  

 



Parental Engagement: support for parents and carers 

 

Based on the feedback received though both our parent forum and last year's drop-ins, we have 

shaped our support for parents and carers to support the needs raised. We value parental input as it 

helps us shape and tailor our sessions and opportunities to support your children to achieve. We will 

be focusing on the following areas and offering the following opportunities over the next two terms: 

 

Term 1 

Phonics follow-up support video - Week beginning 2.10.23 

Reading Drop-in Session  - 6.10.23 

Reading follow-up support video - Week beginning 16.10.23 

Parent Forum - 13.9.23 

EYFS parent phonics drop in sessions & parent support session WB 9.10.23 (the phonics drop-ins will 

also run into the week beginning 16.10.23) 

Parents' Evening - 18.10.23 

Parents into read - Weekly 

 

Term 2 

Art subject support video - Week beginning 6.11.23 

Maths subject support video Week beginning 20.11.23 

Parent forum - 1.12.23 

Open discussion afternoon - Relationships and Sex and Health Education 27.11.23 



Parents into read - (Weekly) 

 

We welcome feedback from these opportunities and look forward to supporting you at home this 

year.  

Many Thanks 

Mr. Williams-Jones 

Communication: reminders 

 

Whole School General Communication: 

The school will send communication via SCOPAY. 

This will include notification of key events, information regarding upcoming trips, parent information 

evenings, non-uniform days, visitors, or requests for pupils to bring in special items etc: 

  

Emails are sent between the hours of 1-2pm and between 3 and 4 pm to ensure important 

information is not missed. 

 

Timescales 

We aim to notify parents at least 2 weeks in advance. 

Emails are to be checked daily by parents to ensure that key information is not overlooked. 



 EYFS 2024 Open Mornings for September 2024 

 

If your child is due to start Reception in September 2024 Join us on one of our open mornings to see 

why Staplehurst School is the perfect place for your child to grow and flourish. 

EYFS OPEN MORNINGS: for September start 2024 

Wednesday 18th October 

Wednesday 1st November 

Wednesday 8th November 

Wednesday 15th November 

Please contact the office for further information 



Year 6: Secondary Transfer 

If your child is due to start Year 7 in September 2024 you will need to apply for a place by 31st 

October. 

Please follow the link for further information  Secondary school places - Kent County Council 

Attendance 

Whole school attendance for this week was 94.1% 

Whole School Attendance from September is:  93.9% 

National School Attendance is currently:  95% 

Punctuality Reminder: Did you know that 5 minutes late each day is equivalent to 3 days lost, 10 

minutes late each day is equal to 6.5 days lost, and 15 minutes late each day, 10 days lost. Please 

ensure your child arrives on time to prevent them being marked as late and missing their 

phonics/reading lesson. 

 

Well done to 1A the weekly winners with 98.9%  

What attendance means to us -  

100% - Excellent attendance  

97% - Good attendance  

95% - Satisfactory attendance  

Below 95% - Unsatisfactory attendance Below 90% -  

Persistently absent Below 50% - Severely absent 

https://www.kent.gov.uk/education-and-children/schools/school-places/secondary-school-places#tab-1


School Uniform: polite reminder 

Please note that if your child has a piece of missing or incorrect uniform we will speak to you at the 

end of the day and send a polite reminder. From next week if children have incorrect footwear they 

will be provided with an alternative. Thank you for your support with this matter. 

EYFS 

This week in EYFS we have been sharing photos of our families, drawing our families and talking 

about why they are special.  We shared the story Aaaarrgghh, Spider!  by Lydia Monks, enjoying the 

different ways the spider tries to become a part of a family as their pet.   

During child initiated the children enjoyed painting Winston the Wolf from last week's key text.  They 

explored colour mixing using combs to mix black and white.  Combing through the paint also gave 

the wolves a furry effect.   

To develop our gross motor skills, we are enjoying a daily session in the hall, either PE or brain gym.  

The children are all enthusiastic during these sessions, with every child participating fully.   

 

 



 

 

 



 

Year 1 

 

 



1 - Something strange happened outside the year 1 area on Monday, a spaceship crash landed over the weekend!  The 
children had to go and investigate the crash and then we used this as a stimulus for our writing.  The crash site is now 

indoors along with other space themed items for the children to explore during their year 1 exploring time.  

 

2 - The children had to write about what they could see, hear and smell at the crash site.  This has supported our work on 
'what is a sentence?' which is a fundamental part of learning in year 1.  To support with this at home you can ask children to 
look for the capital letters / full stops in their reading books and discuss the beginning and end of a sentence, noting that a 

sentence is different to a line.  

Year 2 

 

In English we have started reading Katie in London. The children enjoyed this magical adventure story 

and were able to sequence the key events from the story through verbal retelling, images and a story 

map.  

In Science the children planned their investigation to create a waterproof coat for Paddington. We 

wrote our prediction for which material will be best, an equipment list and the method we need to 

follow. We can't wait for our experiment next week!  



 

 



Year 3 

 

In Science, we dissected a lily to explore the inner workings of the reproductive systems of a 

flowering plant. We were able to identify and name many parts, including the stigma, stamen, ovules 

and receptacles. The children thoroughly enjoyed this investigation.  

 



 

 



Year 4  

 

In Year 4, both classes recently took on the Roller Ball Challenge during their PE lesson. This unique 

challenge required them to work in pairs, holding hands, and rolling a ball back and forth while 

standing up and down. The activity demanded coordination, teamwork and synchronisation between 

partners.  

We've provided instructions for this challenge in case anyone would like to try it at home with family 

and friends. Enjoy! 

The children have also been working hard in English writing a news report based on our book 'The 

Queen's Nose', they used journalistic phrases, expanded noun phrases and quotes to tell the story. It 

was wonderful to read their amazing work! 



 

 



 

 

Year 5  

 



Children in Year 5 have continued their learning based on the text ' Who Let the Gods Out?' in 

English this week.  They have focused on considering the feelings of the 3 main characters (Elliot, 

Virgo and Prisoner 42) in preparation for their writing next week.  Within SPAG they have looked at 

how to build cohesion between paragraphs and how to accurately punctuation direct speech. 

Within science, children have been learning how we experience day and night on Earth, including 

how the Earth spins on its axis once every 24 hours. 

In history, this week children have learnt about the Spartan society in Ancient Greece and the 

similarities/differences with Athenian society and modern day society. 

 

 



Year 6  

 

In Geography this term Year 6 have been learning about globalisation, they have considered how 

both the food and fashion industries have been affected and influenced by globalisation over time 

and the effects this also has on our environment. During reading lessons the children have been 

reading more in depth about 'Fast Fashion', they have been carefully considering key vocabulary as 

well as answering questions to clarify their understanding. 

 



 

 

 



 



Andrew Parry Music School. 

 

Last week, we had a lovely visit from Andrew and Richard, who talked about and played the drums, 

violin, guitar and keyboard. These are all on offer to learn at school. Please see their website for 

details on how to apply for lessons for your child. https://www.andrewparrymusic.com/  

https://www.andrewparrymusic.com/


 

3 - Dear Parents  

This year we will be celebrating Harvest.  We are asking for non perishable food donations (packets and tins preferred) or 
sealed hygiene items which will go to the Shepherds Pantry based at Staplehurst Free Church.  This directly supports families 

in Staplehurst.  Please send any donations in to school on Monday 9th and Tuesday 10th October.  On Wednesday 
11th October children will enjoy a harvest based assembly. Many thanks  

Mini Monarchs are back! 

 

 



4 - Mini Monarchs (School years 1 and 2) have restarted football coaching on Saturday mornings at Staplehurst School 
between 9.00 and 10.30am. 

If there are any children in your family who would like a free no obligation try out please message us or email 
smufc1@yahoo.co.uk 

mailto:smufc1@yahoo.co.uk


Understanding Resilience Workshop 12.10.23 
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